THE NATIONAL OPERATIC AND DRAMATIC ASSOCIATION – NODA NORTH EAST

Minutes of the Virtual Annual General Meeting held on Saturday 17th April 2021

The Councillor welcomed everyone to the meeting.  I hope that you have enjoyed our Virtual Gala Weekend and have been able to book onto the many activities and Workshops.  I have to thank all our Tutors and of course one person who has been working extremely hard to bring this weekend to you – Mr. Bryan Craven.   Without Bryan we would not have been able to deliver such a professional event.  Bryan has been ably supported by Jo Sykes who has also been working hard on the social media campaign to ensure you are all aware of the various activities.   Thank you Bryan & Jo.

Item  2– Apologies for Absence:  not applicable.

Item 3 – Memorium:  Iwill ask you to stand for a few moments in silent remembrance of members and friends who have passed on during the last 12 months, it is not possible for us to mention everyone, however I would like to mention, Mary Ingram, Don Garlick, Hilda Firth, Geoff Whitfield, Judith Hardman-Smith, Andrea Troop, Carolyn Dickinson, Alan Parker, Wendy Elliott and Dora Johnson.  Apologies if I have left anyone’s name out.     Let us remember each and every one with grateful thanks.     Thank you Ladies & Gentleman.

Item 4 – Minutes of 2020 Virtual AGM:  These have been previously circulated.

Item 5 – Matters Arising:    There were none.

Item 6  -  Councillor’s Report:  This is my fourth end of term report and I can say it is certainly unlike any other one I am sure.   Once again I have to thank my colleagues on the Regional Committee, they have continued to be very supportive of me and although this has been a very different year as we have had to hold our meetings via Zoom, they have all embraced it and we have had almost 100% attendance with the exception of one or two internet problems.   I want to say a big thank you to the NODA North East Secretary – Judy McMurray and everyone involved in the sub committees.   Thank you.

As we all know the past 12 months have been unlike any others we have known and many more shows have been postponed several times and some cancelled, some have managed to deliver the goods via socially distanced rehearsals followed by a video of their productions.

I would like to offer my sincere thanks to those Societies who have gone far and above the call of duty to ensure their members are kept involved.   I have been invited to see several online productions plus one which had been extremely written and staged to tell the story of 2020.  One Society who unfortunately  could not perform, held a week of activities which again I was invited to and thoroughly enjoyed.   Thank you also to the Societies who also arranged activities for their members and invited me to attend and join in with them.  Societies have had some very ingenious ideas to keep their members involved which include baking evenings, dance evenings, talent contests plus many more others and I want to give them a very big thank you for arranging these.

Due to the pandemic, I have been unable to attend many of the usual meetings etc., which take place during the year, our NODA Council Meetings which normally take place at Head Office in Peterborough have instead taken place via Zoom.  Last years National AGM was also held via Zoom, so last years National President, Christine Hunter Hughes has agreed to continue for a second year.

Last year, the NODA Summer School also became a casualty of the pandemic and we held a virtual rather than a physical school.  Unfortunately we have had to do the same this year, hopefully we will be out of lockdown in June but as the Summer School is a very physical event, the committee and some students who were due to attend were very concerned.  We have therefore had to change this year’s school to another virtual one.  This will run from 2 – 6 August and I am pleased to say we have learned quite a good deal from last year’s event to make this years bigger and better.

Once again, the Spa in Bridlington has had to close and this has followed many months of not knowing what was going to happen, being able to reopen again only to be told they once again had to close due to the pandemic.  We are however, indebted to The East Riding of Yorkshire County Council for their continued support, the NODA North East Gala Weekend is one of the most successful weekends in the country in terms of content and attendance, long may it continue.

I would like to thank our Workshop Tutors who have once again stepped up to delivery the best events we can have.  Dee Bennie Marshall for her Dance Workshop, Sarah Osborne delivering another excellent Drama Workshop.  Adam Boniface with his singing workshop and Carolyn Craven delivering a play reading.   Thank you to each and every one of you.  Again this year we are very privileged to have Matt Symonds who gave us a superb sing along before we all went home.            Thank you

Item 7 – Other Officer’s Report:  At this point we have our various Regional Committee members informing you of how things are going in the Region.   The first of these would have been Judith Smith with her Long Service Awards Report.   Sadly, Judith passed away in January, therefore I will deliver her report.

(iii) Long Service Awards -  Once again it is pleasing to see so many members applying for their Long Service Awards which they can wear with pride.  We have had applications for:

7 – Youth Awards & Certificates



9 – 40 year Silver bars

11 – 10 year Badges





4 – 45 year Silver Bars, (all re-registered)

12 – 15 year Badges





10 – 50 year Gold Bars  (5 re-registered)

4 – 20 year Badges





1 – 55 year Gold Pin

9 – 25 year Silver Medals




4 – 60 year Gold Pin

8 – 30 year Silver bar, (1 re-registered)


1 – 70 year Gold Pin

1 – 30 year Badge

All award application are now completed online which has made the system much more streamlined than before.  It you are unsure on how to apply, please contact your Regional Rep who will be only too pleased to help.

(i) Treasurer Report – Mr. David Streeter:  As you may well remember, your previous Treasurer, Geoff Haywood retired from the Treasurers role at last year’s AGM in April 2020.  Due to Covid breakdown and travel restrictions, he and I were unable to meet for the handover until August, which meant that the task of making all the refunds for attendees fell to Geoff.  For that, believe me, I was truly grateful.   For the record, Geoff, thank you for a smooth handover.

I’d like to remind everyone that none of the NODA Regions are required to produce accounts and balance sheets, as everything, for some years now, is consolidated into the organisations composite accounts at HO.

However, your Regional Councillor feels it appropriate that members are updated with an overview of how the income and expenditure streams are managed.

There now appeared on the screen an overview of the accounts.

Income – we had funding from Head Office of £2,500 and a donation of £750 from a Yorkshire Charity – Totalling £3,250.  The charity donation to the region has the proviso that the money is spent on the Region youth activities.  Nothing is detailed on the Income received for the 2020 Gala Weekend as all the money was refunded.

The outgoing Expenditure is unusual for 2020 but will be similar for 2021 – due to the restrictions.  There were incurred costs of £1,624 relating to cancellation of the Bridlington 2020 Gala weekend, as spending ad already occurred on items such as printing, postage and organisational costs.  The Gala weekend sub committee are actively investigating ways of reducing costs for 2022 by more use of email and web based information sharing.  £393 was spent on Regional Meetings,  £620 on Show Visits,  £70 on Workshops, £150 on Youth development, Bank Charges and others were £110 and £212 respectively.   The total was £3179.

The Regional budget for 2021 has been submitted and approved, please speak to your Regional Reps so that if funding allows, your district benefits.

If you have any observations, queries or questions, please feel free to email your Councillor, Les Smith who will arrange for them to be answered,   Thank you for listening and hopefully see you in Bridlington in 2022.

(ii) Membership Secretary – Mr. John Parsons:  Madam President, Councillor, Ladies & Gentlemen.

NODA North East currently have 166 Societies and 181 Individual Members, it has been a difficult year for most of us and I would like to remind you that if you have a change of address or personal information, please advise Head Office, myself or your Regional Rep so that the database can be updated accordingly.

(iv)  Editor’s Report -  Mr. Tony Harris:  I’ve been editing our NODA Today copy for six years now and its pleasing that the changes instigated by Head Office during those years have now bedded in pretty well with more individual articles being read by members from around the country.

We have  Zoom meetings for all Editors prior to the compilation of each edition which ensures that any concerns raised by Editors can be addressed and this results in a more co-ordinated feel to the publication.

Its been encouraging during the past year there has been no shortage of copy from the North East in spite of the difficulties we have all been under, with six articles being included in the most recent edition.   Thank you for that.   Your Reps and I continue to look forward to receiving your news.

(v) Youth Co-ordinator Report:  Mrs. J. Sykes:  It has been a difficult year and I am sure you are all missing performing, rehearsing and all the fabulous people you work with.  I talked last year about the need for resilience, but I didn’t have any idea just how challenging the year would be.   Along with sharing the disappointments, I have been inspired by the creative and innovative ways in which groups have continued to connect with young people.  There have been groups, workshops, chats, birthday greetings, Christmas parties and quizzes, as well as many videos shared.  There was some opportunity in the Autumn to get together in smaller groups so some live streamed performances could go ahead.  Thank you to group Directors,  Choreographers, leaders and committees who have made this possible.  The amount of health and safety considerations behind these events cannot be underestimated.  I have been delighted to be invited to Workshops online and to attend virtual rehearsals – it has been a great privilege to share these times with you.

Moving forward brings some challenges, but I know that groups in NODA NE will respond positively.  If I can be of any help please get in touch as there may be opportunities to share good practice from other areas.

Thank you for all your hard work and support to young people involved in amateur theatre in NODA North East.  I think we are all going to need the escapism, the social interaction and the fun of rehearsals and shows more than ever.

(vi) Web Master:  Mr. Bryan Craven:    My role is to manage the North East website and Facebook page, and it is sometimes hard to find news and information to include in these two.   1700 on Facebook, reaching out to 7,000 people  Please use the Facebook and Website to advertise your productions and anything else you wish to add.

(vii) Secretary:  Mrs. Judy McMurray:    Once again I never imagined that this year I would be reading this report to you via Zoom.  I was confident that we would have been able to meet up in Bridlington, but alas it was not to be, so onwards with my very short Report.  The Regional Committee have met 4 times over the year via Zoom to discuss various issues and arrange events for the future.

No workshops or District Meetings were able to take place.

However, in February, District 5 – Ashley Booker arranged a Q & A session via Zoom with Aimee Good, a local girl who went on to appear in the West End.  She was on line to talk about her life and answer any questions put to her.

Unfortunately, once again we were told that this years Summer School in August had been cancelled so we start afresh at the end of the year for those members who wish to apply for a bursary for 2022.

With no Musicals, Pantomimes and Plays being performed for the last year due to the pandemic and Theatres being closed, there was no Programme & Poster Competition.  Fingers crossed if all goes well we may have a few to enter for our next AGM.

This is the end of my report (I told you it was short), but I hope to be back next year with a fuller more exciting report.  Fingers crossed that we will be back to some normality for 2022 when we can all meet up and get back in the Theatres doing what we all love and miss.

I finally close my report by thanking our Councillor Les Smith for all the work that he has undertaken during the year so far, also thank our Bridlington Sub-Committee for all their hard work in putting together over the last few months and organising the Virtual Weekend.

I would also like to thank all my colleagues on the Regional Committee for their continued support and I wish all of you members, good health, stay safe, take care, keep singing and acting and hopefully we will be meeting up before too long.

8. Election of Councillor

Under Rule 23 and with no other nominations being received, Les Smith is duly elected as Councillor for the  North East Region for the next 12 months.   Congratulations Les.

       Election of Regional Representatives 2021/2022

As no nominations have been received  for other districts, all the Regional Representatives are returned unopposed and are duly re-elected.

As you are aware we have had several vacancies for Regional Reps here in the North East, these being:

District 8 previously covered by David Lockwood who retired to live in Spain.

District 10 which has been covered by Jacqui Hartley for the last 20 years.

District 12 which was covered by Judith Hardman Smith for the last 15 years

District 13 which has been covered by Keith Lowe for the last 2 years

I am very pleased to announce the following new Regional Reps:   Jane Marescaux who will become Regional Rep for District 10 and Giles Atkinson who will become Regional Rep for District 12.  Congratulations to them both.  As yet we still have to receive nominations for Districts 8 &13, these will be covered by myself and other Reps until such time as we can find replacements.

District 1

Terry Harrison



District 9  Christine Castle

District 2

Geoff Haywood



District 10  Jane Marescaux

District 3

Tony Harris



District 11  Sally Holmes

District 4 

John Parsons



District 12  Giles Atkinson

District 5

Ashley Booker



District 13  VACANCY

District 6

Philip Smith



District 14  Sue Cox

District 7

Noel Rigg



District 15  Bryan Craven

District 8

VACANCY

Appointment of Officers  2021/2022

Honorary Treasurer


David Streeter

Honorary Secretary
Judy McMurray

Honorary Membership Secretary 
John Parsons

Appointment of Co-opted Members  2021/2022

Honorary Editor


Tony Harris

Honorary Web Master

Bryan  Craven

Honorary Awards Secretary

Sue Cox

Youth Co-ordinator

Jo Sykes

9. The President of The National Operatic and Dramatic Association – Christine Hunter-Hughes

Hello to everyone and thank you to Les and the NODA North East Committee and members for inviting me to join you for your NODA North East Virtual AGM and Gala Weekend 2021.  We did manage to make a couple of very memorable and enjoyable visits to your part of the Country and had several more planned which of course, sadly never took place. It hardly seems a year when I last spoke to you and felt it to be a unique occasion – how wrong could we have been.  It feels as though nothing has changed but of course it has.  We now have the vaccines and a road map out of lockdown, which hopefully we can follow so that come the summer, things will be back to something like normal again.  I have received an invite to a musical in Mid June which will be my first visit ‘in person’ since last October in my 2 year Presidency.

We are all looking forward to September when we shall be able to celebrate Gordon Richardson from NODA North being installed as the NODA National President in Durham, albeit 12 months late, but what a celebration it will be not least because hopefully we are all going to be able to get together to celebrate in style once more.

Your NODA Council has continued to meet via Zoom to ensure that we are all ready, willing and able to offer additional help and support just as soon as it is safe to return to rehearsals and productions.   The friendship, camaraderie, tolerance and that sense of belonging and community which have proved invaluable whilst we have all be existing in, more or less splendid isolation for so long and unable to meet physically or put on shows to entertain audiences or even meet friends and family.

I do hope you have been able to look at the new NODA Pantomime website, Do take a look.   I would like to thank Les, Bryan and the NODA North East Committee for the organisation which has been necessary to bring this AGM to ‘a screen near you’ in that hope and expectation that it will prove to be a unique occasion and that in the very near future shows can and MUST go on.

10  Regional Conference 2022   Bridlington.    22 – 24 April 2022

11.  Final Words:  Can I conclude this item by thanking all committee members and appointed officers who have supported me throughout my year.    I would also like to thank Keith Lowe who retired for the work he has done for supporting his members.  I would also like to pay tribute to Judith Smith who we sadly lost in January.  Judith lived and breathed theatre all through her life and all through her time as Regional Rep and I am sure all the members in her Societies will be indebted for all the knowledge she has given them.  Thank you very much Judith.

I want to also pay tribute to Jacqui Hartley who is standing down after 20 years as Regional Representative.  Jacqui has also been involved in theatre for most of her life, as a dancer, director, choreographer and performer and I am sure there are many members of Jacqui’s societies who want to thank her for all her hard work and the support she has given them over the years.  Thank you Jacqui and we hope we sill see you in the future both at shows and in Bridlington.

I will finish by thanking you all for supporting NODA and also for supporting me throughout the year, and I hope once we get through this pandemic, and theatres start to reopen, I will be able to see you all again at your future productions.

I now close this AGM and trust that you will enjoy the rest of the weekend that we have planned for you.

.

